Minutes of the January 2, 2013 Meeting of the Executive Committee

of the Glens Falls-Saratoga Chapter of Adirondack Mountain Club,

Inc., held at Queensbury, New York, at Carl R’s Restaurant
Present: John Caffry, Maureen Coutant, Alison Darbee, Tom Ellis, Laura Fiske, Sarah King, Linda Ranado, George Sammons, John Schneider, Jen Shepherd, and Gretchen Steen.
First Vice-Chair Laura Fiske opened the meeting at 7:10 p.m.
The minutes of the December 5, 2012 meeting were approved unanimously on a motion by Tom Ellis, seconded by Gretchen Steen. 

Treasurer John Schneider presented the December 2012 Treasurer’s Report.  The October and November dues have been received and the Club is now current on its payments. $600 was received from the Ragnar Relay, and there was a refund from the restaurant for overbilling on the annual dinner.  John discussed the other items of miscellaneous income for the year.  A detailed report was presented.  2012 year-end assets were $8,320.15, and there was a surplus of $1,947 for the year, against a budgeted loss of $1,515. The report was approved unanimously on a motion by Laura, seconded by Mo Coutant.  On a motion by Mo, seconded by Tom Ellis, and approved unanimously, it was agreed that the Chapter shall continue to rebate $5 to any new member who joins the Chapter at a special event.
John Schneider presented the 2013 budget. The line items are all the same as, or pretty close to, 2012’s.  There is a projected loss of $1,815.  On a motion by John Schneider, seconded by Linda Ranado, the budget was approved.  
John Schneider also presented a report comparing budgets and actual spending from 2000 to date, and a report on newsletter costs from 2007 to date.  Newsletter costs have dropped by about $4,000 per year due to the change to doing the layout in-house, some members opting out of the mailed paper newsletter, and a slight decline in membership.  From 2000 to 2012, the asset balance has changed little, going from $8,582 to $8,320.
John Schneider presented the list of proposed memberships and special donations for 2013, which was the same as the 2012 list, plus an additional $100 to be donated to “Refugees to Camp”, a new non-profit founded by former Chapter Chair Neal Andrews.  The total proposed was $1,200.  On a motion by John Caffry, seconded by Mo, the list was unanimously approved.  John Schneider suggested that Ex Comm members could donate used gear to Refugees to Camp.  Mo suggested putting this suggestion in the newsletter for all members.  John Schneider will follow up with Neal to ask him to submit an article.
Laura gave the Chapter Chair’s Report.  She submitted the Ex Comm roster for updating.  The alternate directors are currently John Caffry, Mo and Heidi teRiele Karkoski.  She will follow up with Heidi to see if she is still interested. Laura also presented Mo with a card and a gift from the Chapter in recognition of her service as Chapter Chair.  She circulated a thank-you letter from the Club for the Chapter’s 2012 donation of $5,000.
John Caffry discussed the current vacancies on the Ex Comm.  He said that the Annual Dinner Chair is Chapter Chair’s appointment, and does not require Ex Comm Action.  He suggested that because Laura had already agreed to serve as acting Chapter Chair, the Ex Comm could appoint her to fill that vacancy if she would agree to do so.  This would not count against term limits on future elected terms.  She said that she would consider it.  No action was taken.
Website Chair George Sammons discussed updates to the website.

Education Chair Linda Ranado reported that she had sent notices regarding the camperships to 15 schools, but had no takers yet.  She will post this opportunity on the Chapter website and work with the Publicity Chair to get some publicity out.

Jen Shepherd, Publicity Chair, discussed posting pictures of Chapter activities on the website and Facebook pages.

Sarah King, Program Chair, said that the programs are all set through May.  The Warren County Tourism Department has contacted her and said that it will list the Chapter’s programs that are held in Warren County on its website’s events calendar.

John Schneider discussed buying new loppers for the Trails Committee.  The existing ones are about 30 years old.  He also said that he will no longer be coordinating the Winter Camp outing, and that Steve Mackey will take it over.  Steve is working on the 2014 event now.
Gretchen Steen, Hospitality Chair, reported that the Victorian Street Walk went well.


Tom Ellis, Trails Chair, said that the Tongue Mountain trail work will be done the last weekend in April.

Mo reported for the Membership Committee, in the absence of Chair Pat Desbiens. She said that the Chapter is about 110 ahead of the Albany Chapter in total members, but behind by about 10 in the number of households. This is consistent with past months.
On a motion by Tom, seconded by Gretchen, and approved unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 8:03 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

John Caffry, Secretary

Next meeting – February 6, 7:00, at the Wesley in Saratoga.
